 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
FEBRUARY 3, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, February 3, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate, Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl and Deputy Joe LaCost were also in attendance. Trustees Shannon Meier and Angie Wycoff were not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the January 21, 2025 meeting. Mike Cotter moved to approve the minutes as amended, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Lynn Vermillion, a representative for Senator Chris Balkema, who was present to share information about who Senator Balkema is and what his goals are during his first term as our state senator.  Senator Balkema represents the 53rd District and ran after Senator Tom Bennett retired. He is pro second amendment, pro law enforcement, and very big on protecting agriculture and farmland. The first bill he signed had to do with solar and wind energy. Ms. Vermillion gave contact information and paperwork while encouraging everyone if they had any questions at all to please contact Senator Balkema. He really wants to change Illinois and to hear from his constituents. 
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported the rates for our water testing at Suburban Labs and Meteri are going to increase due to the IEPA requesting more testing due to the abnormal results on our lead and copper limits. Derek now has to test four more tests every two weeks opposed to every six months as in the past. The goal is after the next testing cycle the results will come in normal and we’ll be able to go back to the six-month sample testing.  Derek also reported you will see a public notice for a violation on our water due to the abnormal test results on the lead and copper,
· The street light in front of Hanson Agency isn’t working and he thinks it happened when the concrete workers damaged it this summer. Pictures will be sent to Neil Piggush, engineer of the project.

President Heideman recognized Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl who was present to answer questions the board may have regarding activities of their department. Jim reported he’ll have a breakdown of an invoice from the village of Clifton for our next meeting. 
President Heideman recognized Joe LaCost who reported he had a dog complaint and talked to the owner this morning and will be talking to him again.  Mr. LaCost inquired whether there are empty lots in town that he and his father could build single family dwellings on. He said he is vested in our community having worked here for ten years and would like to increase our tax revenues by putting buildings on empty lots. Joe had questions about some of the buildings that were supposed to be demolished, but our attorney has to be contacted before an answer could be given.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons asked if the coliseum rental issue has been resolved yet and Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl responded they’re not sure when the township board meets, and they have to be on the agenda to speak. President Heideman reported he would contact the Township Supervisor when the next meeting is and ask to be put on the agenda and to include the police officials.

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she had received a complaint about a dog running loose and reported it to Officer LaCost. Ellen also reported she received an email from Jackie Lieberman of Piggush Engineering asking about the signed agreement. Ellen stated every time she tries to sign on to the GATA portal, she gets a message it’s down for maintenance. Very frustrating.
Trustee Shelley Ponton asked if Chris Korte had gotten back with us about whether our insurance would cover individual board members if they were personally sued due to damage done to an adjacent property during a demolition and was advised he had not. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller reported our building ordinance height requirement allowance is 35’ not 40’ as stated at the last meeting and the fire department can handle it if there’s a fire. R1 & R2 zoning codes were discussed and our liability insurance verbiage protects the village, so there’s nothing to be concerned about.  Shelley asked if it’s time to take the snowmen decorations down and was advised it is and Derek will put them in storage.   
Trustee Mike Cotter reported he’d been contacted by multiple people about the village putting up signs or perhaps even speed bumps where children are playing. (Schools, parks, playgrounds) People are speeding and kids aren’t always paying attention, so maybe a sign, flashing lights, or speed bumps would make the drivers more aware of their surroundings and slow down.
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report but reminded everyone the Awards Banquet will be Saturday night at 6:00 p.m. 
As there was no further business to come before the board, April Lyons moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:49 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, February 18, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
